

Town of Buxton 185 Portland Road, Buxton, ME 04093 Phone: (207) 929-5191

Board of Selectmen Minutes 02/25/2015

<u>Town of Buxton</u> <u>Minutes for February 25, 2015 Selectmen's Meeting</u>

Prepared by: Beverly Gammon

Members Present: Clifford L. Emery, Jean C. Harmon, Penny J. Booker, Peter E. W. Burns, Dennis P. Santolucito

Others Present: Dave Harmon

Selectmen's Meeting Agenda

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 PM.

• Pledge of Allegiance

Selectman Emery led the Pledge of Allegiance.

• Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes

Selectmen Meeting Minutes February 18, 2015 Approved 5-0

• Discussion held between 5:00 & 7:00 p.m.

The Fire-Rescue Chief came in with the new Director of York County EMA, Arthur Cleaves. The Board had a good roundtable discussion with him.

A resident came in and talked with the Board about some recycling ideas.

After that, the Selectmen talked about a couple of Ordinance changes and a Charter change they plan to make. They discussed budgets, had some general discussion about things going on here in town, and talked briefly about items related to the schools. Right now most of the Board's time is being consumed with budgets.

• Review of Correspondence

- Weekly Legislative Bulletin #6 from Maine Municipal Association
- Newsletter from So. Maine Planning & Development Commission

• Review of Projects and Issues

Selectman Santolucito talked about the Workshop the Board had this week. He thought it was very productive. He has been looking at the budgets coming in and is working on the Tech Account portion of the Administrative budget and getting input from Dave Anderson on what we may need to do in the upcoming year. Selectman Santolucito plans to attend the SAD 6 Budget Advisory Committee meeting scheduled for tomorrow night.

Selectman Harmon also attended the Workshop. She has been going over budgets that have come in to date from our Department Heads, reviewing Ordinances that are being proposed and changes to the Warrant. Charisse, our Treasurer gave her language that needs to be added regarding waiver of foreclosure.

Selectman Booker went to the Workshop Monday night and to the Budget Committee Meeting last night. She has been working on the insurance budget and has had some discussion on the Town Report budget for next year as well.

Selectman Burns has been in most days. He has been working on his portion of the Administration budget. He reported that he is almost finished with that so the Selectmen will be going over it very soon.

Selectman Emery has not been able to get in the office much this past week but he has been keeping up with new budgets that have been coming in.

• Old Business

None

New Business

None

• Executive Orders

E.O. 141502014 - An order to approve John Myers' attendance at a Town Meeting & Elections Workshop

Approved 5-0

E.O. 141502015 – An order to approve 6 hours of vacation time for Fred Farnham Approved 5-0

E.O. 141502016 – An order to approve 24 hours of vacation time for Greg Heffernan Approved 5-0

• Executive Orders by Initiative

None

• Accounts Payable and Payroll Warrants

E.O. 141502012 – An order approving expenditures as documented in the Accounts Payable Warrant #076 in the amount of \$32,493.03

E.O. 141502013 - An order approving expenditures as documented in Payroll Warrant #075 in the amount of \$55,285.98

• Next Meeting of the Board

SAD 6 Budget Advisory Committee Meeting Thursday, February 26 at 6:30 PM Board of Selectmen Meeting Monday, March 2 at 4:30 PM for a Workshop Buxton Budget Committee Meeting Tuesday, March 3 at 7:00 PM Board of Selectmen Meeting Wednesday, March 4 at 7:00 PM

• Other Business

None

• Public Comments and Questions

No comments or questions from the public.

Selectman Emery assured us that there are no major issues and things are going well in town. Our snow budget is well in hand and our Departments do an excellent job maintaining their hours and working within our means. Selectman Emery said the Board appreciates how hard everyone is working this winter and everything our employees do for the town.

Selectman Harmon said when people ask about our snow budget they seem to be surprised that we are within budget.

Selectman Emery spoke briefly about how much snow we have had this winter. He noted that there have been winters in the past when we have had more so it is something we have learned over the years to manage.

• Executive Session

None

• Adjournment

Motion made and seconded to adjourn the Meeting at 7:14 PM Approved 5-0

paste minutes here